



A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday January 11, 2018, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the meeting to order at 7PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan. 

Dr. Teehan asked for a moment of silence for former Fire Chief Jack Donovan who passed away last Friday.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

None.

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/ DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING JASON MAMMONE RE: CHURCHILL PLACE PETITION TO LAYOUT A PUBLIC WAY, MODERNIZATION ACT – 25 MPH SPEED LIMIT & PRESENTATION RE: FUTURE INFLOW & INFILTRATION REDUCTION

Ms. Baker informed all that the Quarry Road item will be moved to the next agenda.

Churchill Place - 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Mammone stated that the Board has in front of them the Quarry Road public way layout petition form. Mr. Mammone added that this is one of the private ways that is trying to become a public way through the Town’s public way policy. Mr. Mammone informed all that this is an existing private way and falls under group 1 and it is a private way that leads to a public facility, the field of Churchill Park. Mr. Mammone continued, saying that they’ve done everything that is required of them in the petition.  Mr. Mammone stated that the petition form is in front of them for their approval this evening.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Mr. Butler asked Mr. Mammone what they were actually authorizing.

Mr. Mammone stated that this is the first step of many but the petition provides the Board with the information that says 100% of the residents on that private way are in favor of moving the process to the next step, which will be referring it back to the Engineering Department to provide a conceptual layout of what could take place down there for them to review and decide whether or not they want to continue to the next phase. Mr. Mammone added that once the conceptual layout is reviewed by the residents, it will come back to the Board for approval.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Mammone if the Board was required, in this phase, to include an estimate of the percentage of cost of laying out and improving the private way the BOS expects to assess as a betterment, or is that the next phase.

Mr. Mammone answered that the Board could start now.  Mr. Mammone added that it can always be adjusted at each phase. 

Mr. Butler stated that the streets that have previously come before the Board under this process, we’ve decided to levy an assessment of 0%, which means the Town pays 100% of the cost of reconstructing the road and

Mr. Butler stated that not every road will necessarily qualify for the Town to pay 100%.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Butler if he wanted to include that as an amendment to the motion.

Mr. Butler Stated that based on what Mr. Mammone said, that would be a good idea.

Mr. Butler moved that the motion be amended to state that the Town will pay 100% of the reconstruction cost; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Dr. Teehan asked if there was anyone from Churchill Place that would like to comment.

Scott Mays - 33 Churchill Pl.

Mr. Mays stated that he is the petitioner on the form and on behalf of the abutters and residents on Churchill Place, we appreciate the Board’s consideration and the opportunity to	continue to the next step.

MODERNIZATION ACT – 25 MPH SPEED LIMIT

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Mammone to give some background regarding this agenda item. 

Mr. Mammone informed all that the State put forth the Modernization Act in 2016.  One part of this act allows the Board of Selectmen the opportunity to opt into a speed reduction of thickly settled business district area roadways. Mr. Mammone added that currently under Mass. Gen. Law, those roads that do not have a current speed regulation associated with them, fall under the State statute speed limit. Mr. Mammone continued, saying that for thickly settled business areas it is 30 miles an hour.  Mr. Mammone added that the Modernization Act allows Selectmen and the opportunity to lower the limit to 25. Mr. Mammone informed all that this was approved at Town Meeting which gives the Board of Selectmen the opportunity to opt into the Modernization Act if so desired. Mr. Mammone stated that they need to discuss how they would like to approach it moving forward. Mr. Mammone continued, saying that the State allows the Town to approach it by street by street basis or on a Town wide basis. Mr. Mammone added that there have been a handful of Towns and Cities that have done this already and the majority are Town or City wide. Mr. Mammone recommended that they approach it this way, for less of confusion and get everyone acclimated to what is going on.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Mammone about streets that already have a posted speed limit.

Mr. Mammone informed all that if a road already has a posted speed limit, it will not be affected. Mr. Mammone gave examples of High St., Washington Street and Pine Street and added that this act would affect every other residential road.

Mr. MacDonald suggested that Mr. Mammone read the names of the streets that will not be affected in Town

Mr. Mammone proceeded to read the list of streets not affected by the Modernization Act:

Ames Street, Bridge Street, Bussey Street, Cedar Street, Common Street, Curve Street, East Street, Elm Street, Green Lodge Street, High Street, Milton Street, Mount Vernon St., Needham Street, Pine Street, River Street, Rustcraft Road, Sprague Street, Vincent Road

Mr. Mammone stated that the Board would most likely like to give the residents an understanding of what’s going on in time to prepare.

Mr. Mammone and Mr. Keogh discussed the ways to alert the residents of Dedham of these changes.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Mammone if he had a date in mind that this will all go into effect. 

Mr. Mammone informed all that he is thinking April, but it could be plus or minus a month, after the Board decides he wants to go street by street or Town wide.

Mr. Butler stated that he believes the town wide option is the less confusing way to go.

Mr. Mammone informed all that this option seems to be the consensus among cities and towns that have done it.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of adopting a speed limit of 25 MPH on all roads that do not have a posted speed limit, to be rolled out Town Wide; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

PRESENTATION RE: FUTURE INFLOW & INFILTRATION REDUCTION 

Mr. Mammone informed all that he has a presentation/update for the Board on some ideas and some methods that the Engineering Department would like to use to move forward with inflow and infiltration reduction. 



 Moving Forward with Inflow & Infiltration Reduction 


 [image: ][image: ]

Mr. Mammone informed all that the pictures above, show what happens when there are big rain events and a lot of storm water gets into the sewer system. This causes capacity problems and we wind up having “sanitary sewer overflows”. Mr. Mammone Stated that these photos also show infiltration problems, when groundwater penetrates Dedham’s sewer system.  


History 

Inflow & Infiltration (I/I) Program started in FY2007 

•In FY2007: –Dedham’s Flow Share = 1.77% 
–Dedham’s Average Daily Flow = 5.2 MGD 
–MWRA Assessment = $4,681,204 

•In FY2018: –Dedham’s Flow Share = 1.14% 
–Dedham’s Average Daily Flow = 3.3 MGD 
–MWRA Assessment = $5,480,408 

•Assuming a “No Change” in flow share scenario, it is estimated that the Town has   
        cumulatively saved $9.8 million in MWRA assessments since 2007. 
•Dedham’s Average Daily Flow has dropped 1.9 MGD (37%) since 2007. 
•Dedham Sewer Use Rate has remained unchanged since FY2008. 

Current I/I Data 

· Weston & Sampson conducted a Town-Wide flow monitoring program in 2016. 

· This study allowed the Town to see the approximate amounts of average daily flow (3.3 MGD) in terms of sanitary and I/I flows being sent to the MWRA for treatment: 

· Sanitary Flow is about 63% 
· Infiltration is about 32% 
· Inflow is about 5% 

· In terms of MWRA assessment breakdown for FY18: 
· Sanitary = $3.5 Million (63%) 
· Infiltration = $1.7 Million (32%) 
· Inflow = $0.3 Million (5%) 


I/I Facts 

· More and more MWRA communities are starting to implement I/I programs

· If Dedham does not remain aggressive in the continued   
reduction of I/I, our flow share will likely rise as will our assessment
 
· Inflow and Infiltration removal have different effects to our sewer system and should be considered differently 

· Since infiltration is more prominent throughout the year, its removal will have more of an effect on our assessment 

· Inflow is more commonly seen during storm events and contributes a significant amount of flow to our system at one time. Its removal is critical to increasing the capacity of system to prevent overflows and backups. 

Future Infiltration Reduction Programs 

· Continue current program identifying infiltration in our sewer mains and bb rehabilitating them through lining.
 
· Starting in the spring of 2018, as part of our annual wet weather TV inspections, we will target the inspection of 125 private sewer laterals that show indications of infiltration. 

· Based upon the data collected, work with Town Counsel and BOS to develop a Private Infiltration Removal Policy. 

· The policy will describe the potential means and methods that a property owner shall use to rehabilitate/correct their infiltration issue. 

· With approval of the policy, begin the removal of private infiltration sources in 2019. 

		


Future Private Inflow Reduction Programs 

· Over the past 10 years the Town has identified and removed a majority of our Public sources of inflow. 

· Focus now needs to be directed on private inflow removal. 

· There are several types of inflow programs that could be implemented to collect data. They are as follows: 

· Revisit the Voluntary Private Building Inspection Program that was conducted in 2014 & 2015. This time make the inspections mandatory and implement a penalty to the owner until an inspection is completed. This would be a Town-Wide program. 

· Conduct a limited Mandatory Private Building Inspection Program just focused on targeting areas within the 100-year floodplain and/or areas determined from our 2016 Flow Monitoring Program to have high amounts of inflow. 

· Conduct property inspections for illegal connections either through the Building Department or Engineering Department at the time of property transfers and require removal/redirection of any illegal connections. This could be accomplished by a couple of methods as laid out by Town Counsel; an amendment to the Town’s Sewer Regulations or By-Law adoption. 

· Seek a Special Act of Legislation to approve the requirements of property inspections at the time of property transfer. 

Future Private Inflow Reduction Programs (con’t) 
· If either of the Mandatory Private Building Inspections Programs are selected, we would have to work with Town Counsel and the BOS to develop what means would be used to make it mandatory. 

· Regardless of which Inflow Reduction Program is selected, an Inflow Removal Policy would need to be developed with Town Counsel and the BOS that would provide owners with identified private inflow connections the necessary information that describes the approved methods of removal/redirection. 
· Education for the rate payers should be a priority once Infiltration and Inflow Reductions Programs have been selected to move forward to inform them not only what is upcoming in the Town as far as I/I reduction is concerned, but also what has been accomplished to date. 

Mr. Butler Stated that he has been talking with Mr. Mammone for several months and continued saying that Jason’s work over the last 10 years is an example of careful, steady investment in the Town’s infrastructure. Mr. Butler added that these are the reasons that the sewer rates have stayed flat. Mr. Butler then discussed the problem of illegal connections and stated that up to 15% of households will have an illegal connection. Mr. Butler informed all that Mr. Mammone, along with Town Counsel, is working on policies to enforce the rules regarding illegal connections. 

Mr. Butler stated that the two policies matters in front of them are: what to do once a leak is identified on private property and what methods does the Town have to enforce illegal connections. Mr. Butler added that all this will unfold over the next 6 to 18 months.

Mr. Mammone informed all that the infiltration part is really straightforward and added that the inflow aspect has many ways that it can be implemented but the main focuses is that they have to gain access to people’s houses. Mr. Mammone continued, saying that he will be looking to the Board to help him.  

Dr. Teehan asked if there are any further thoughts or comments.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Mammone if they had a way of identifying exactly where the cracks and leaks are.

Mr. Mammone went on to explain different methods of identifying such things. He stated that as they send a camera down the mainline, they can detect unusual flow of water hinting that there is an issue close by.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that clearly this is an ongoing issue. Mr. MacDonald added that the most telling slides stated that the Town took action in 2007 to start the process to address the inflow and infiltration. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that Mr. Mammone’s team has taken some innovative approaches in which to fix the sewers. Mr. MacDonald pointed out that the statistics show that this is made a huge difference. Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. Mammone and his staff for all of their hard work and diligence.

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/ TREASURER/COLLECTOR RE: INTERFUND ADVANCE BORROWING

Ms. Baker informed all that the Treasurer/Collector is out sick with the flu.  Ms. Baker added that the request in front of the Board is for an authorization of $224,674.00 for the Gonzalez Field parking.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the interfund advance borrowing; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: COMMUNITY COMPACT GRANT

Ms. Baker informed all that as part of the State’s efficiency and regionalization grant program, Dedham, Norwood and Westwood may receive funding to collaborate on a joint Economic Development strategic analysis and action plan. Ms. Baker added that this would create an economic development plan that engages diverse stakeholders, leverages local and regional economic strengths and assets, encourages innovation and entrepreneurship, and/or promotes workforce development planning and implementation. Ms. Baker informed all that this would be Dedham’s second community compact, following a participation in 2015 round.

Mr. Kern stated that the community compact is an effort put together by the present Governor’s Administration, headed up by the lieutenant governor. Mr. Kern added that the idea behind this is to reach out to communities and areas where the State and local communities can work in concert with each other. Mr. Kern added that Dedham has participated in the past and it has not been an overwhelming amount of money but he thinks it is a good initiative.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald clarified that the motion was for two grants; the Housing and Economic Development best practices, as well as the Regionalization Grant Program.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPROVAL OF LEGISLATIVE AMENDMENTS TO MAY 15, 2007 ARTICLES 31 (SPECIAL LEGISLATION/LIQUOR LICENSE AT 930 PROVIDENCE HWY) & 32 (SPECIAL LEGISLATION/LIQUOR LICENSE AT 77 CEDAR STREET

Ms. Baker informed the Board that they received an email from her with redlined versions of what came out of Counsel’s office. Town Counsel, Lauren Goldberg, has reviewed them and says they are well within the scope of the original intent of the article. Ms. Baker added that Town Counsel is just waiting for the Board’s approval so that they can bring it further to committee for final resolution. Ms. Baker continued, saying that one of the articles requests a full pouring license at the former site of Chili’s at 930 Providence Hwy. and the other one would move the Wine and malt package store license at the 7 - 11 to a full package store license. Ms. Baker Stated that if they were approved at the legislative level then the applicants would come in front of the Board for consideration.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the legislative amendments to the May 15, 2017 articles 31 (special legislation/liquor license at 930 Providence Highway) & 32 (special legislation/liquor license at 77 Cedar Street); seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION RE: CURRENT POLICE STATION BUILDING & SITE

Mr. Butler Stated that with the Town Meeting vote in November to build a new public safety building that means down the road the current Police Station will become vacant. Mr. Butler informed all that when the only risk of the 123 High St. was declared surplus by the School Committee, the ownership responsibility for that building reverted to the Board of Selectmen.  Mr. Butler added that the Selectmen decided at that time not to take sole responsibility for coming up with recommendations for reuse. Mr. Butler continued, saying that a committee was formed that was made up of folks from around the community. Mr. Butler proposed that they follow a model whereby we ask residents on the community to make recommendations to the Board as to how the police station site will be used.

Mr. MacDonald Stated that what was done with the Avery School was highly successful and had a great cross-section of the entire community.  Mr. MacDonald stated that the committee under consideration is not a big enough cross-section of the Town of Dedham. Mr. MacDonald added that they do have time to develop this group and that he believes it will take at least a year of conversation.

Mr. Butler stated that it would be a good idea to get some additional technical support from some consultants.

Mr. MacDonald asked if we need to wait for the Town to decide there’s no municipal use for the building. Mr. MacDonald also asked if there was a mechanism in place by which we can go forward and have a conversation about reuse and where the municipal use fits in.

Mr. Kern informed all that the Board could consider the building surplus and unneeded.  Mr. Kern added that he does not believe there is a pressing enough use for the current Police Station but we could work with the committee to consider other thoughts for municipal use.

Mr. MacDonald stated that there has to be a sequence in which things proceed.

Mr. Butler informed all that in regards to the Avery school, the reuse committee contacted every department asked them if they were interested in this property and every department said no.  Mr. Butler added that was the mechanism back then.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that there’s plenty of time to get this done.

Mr. Butler stated that they really do not have plenty of time, as we know how long committees can take to get things done. Mr. Butler added that even though there are 12 months in a year committees don’t work 12 months out of the year.

Dr. Teehan stated that he agrees with Mr. Kern’s statements, adding that the building is an asset based on its location. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that it is important that this committee has representation from the whole Town. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that if this Board is going to look into an article for May Town Meeting, we should have a committee in place within a few months.  Mr. MacDonald asked how many people were on the Avery committee.

Ms. Baker informed all that there were 11.

Amy Haelsen, Executive Director of Dedham Sq., Circle, stated her appreciation to the Board for their time and interest in this important parcel. Ms. Haelsen added that this is a one time in a generation opportunity.  

Dr. Teehan reminded all that before the building was a Police Station, it was Memorial Hall, a building that was erected as a monument to the lives lost in the Civil War. Dr. Teehan stated that the hall was torn down too quickly and does not want to see the Police Station torn down in haste. 

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPOINTMENTS TO CULTURAL COUNCIL

Ms. Baker informed all that there was a posting made for up to nine positions on the Council and three of the current members have applied for reappointment:

Patricia Dorsey - current Chair
Virginia Brobst
Barbara Gula

Mr. MacDonald moved for reappointment; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 



DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: DATE TO CLOSE WARRANT FOR 2018 SPRING ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

Ms. Baker stated that she is recommending to the Board that the date to close the warrant be Friday, February 2, 2018.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & UPDATE RE: THE AMES BUILDING PROJECT

Mr. Kern and Ron Votta, OPM, walked through the building yesterday.  Mr. Kern added that Mr. Votta has provided some paperwork detailing the number of workers on the project.  Mr. Kern Stated that a Meeting with all the principles was held and discussions took place regarding the Town’s concerns about the schedule.  Mr. Kern informed all that it was agreed that the General Contractor needed to provide a schedule of the building’s needs to be substantially complete by February 15, 2018. Mr. Kern continued, saying that the contractor’s response was a phased completion that would continue into the month of March and maybe into early April. Mr. Kern stated that there is a change in activity for the better, especially on the carpentry side. Mr. Kern added that the shotcrete is a critical part everything that’s going on in the new building.  Mr. Kern informed all that Mr. Votta relayed to him that this is scheduled to be completed next Wednesday. Mr. Kern went on to describe future deadlines for the project and gave updates percentagewise for the progress. 

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Votta how the mechanicals were coming along.

Mr. Votta answered that the mechanicals have moved along well and they should be switching over to permanent power next week.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Votta what would happen if a pipe bursts over the weekend and nobody is around to discover it until Monday.

Mr. Votta explained the processes is in place to deal with such a circumstance. Mr. Votta added that the building is very energy-efficient, all the pipes are wrapped and the building is really tight. Mr. Votta continued, saying they have an emergency generator if power is lost.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern stated that there is a Notice of Hearing from MASSDOT for the Ames Street and Bridge Street project on Feb. 7th at 7 pm in the lower conference room.  Mr. Kern added that this is MASSDOT’s meeting and they will host it.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that this hearing will allow the public to become fully acquainted with the project and all views and comments made at the hearing will be reviewed and considered to the maximum extent possible. Mr. Kern gave some examples of what the project would entail. Mr. Kern informed all that he has been speaking with Joe Flanagan, Director of DPW, and this will be funded in fiscal year 19 potentially and the construction scheduled for FY 20. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that he and Mr. Keogh received the notice earlier today and have sent it to the Chair in District 2 and will be sending it to the Chair in District 1.  Mr. MacDonald added that he has sent a copy to Father Steve at St. Susanna’s so he can share it with parishioners Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that this is a significant intersection in Riverdale and added that this is a State intersection not a Town intersection.  Mr. MacDonald stated that it is imperative that all residents are made aware of this. Mr. MacDonald informed all that he has asked Nancy Baker, Assistant Town Manager, to do a reverse 911 call to the residents regarding this project. Mr. MacDonald then spoke about the advantages of using twitter to communicate with residents, to get things out to them and asked that the Town Manager’s Office, as well as the DPW, establish an account.

Mr. Keogh stated that they have to remember to alert the Riverdale School community and the businesses in that part of Town.

Mr. Kern Stated that the Washington Street banner poles are in and they will be going up soon.  

Mr. Kern informed all that Endicott Library will be closed next Monday through Wednesday so the carpet can be replaced.  Mr. Kern added that the Main Library will be closed the 22nd through the 29th for a similar project.

Mr. Kern stated that Building Inspectors have been dealing with many breaks as the weather warms up. Mr. Kern suggested that property owners should check their properties to avoid what happened in Lowell.

Mr. Kern informed all that CEC Meetings start in a couple weeks and Budget Meetings (internal) in two weeks. Mr. Kern added that the Dedham Public Schools Equity and Inclusion Task Force asked him to mention the Martin Luther King celebration on MLK day from 5:30 PM to 7:30 PM in the Middle School auditorium.

ACTIONBY THE BOARD

Drainlayer License Renewals

RJV Construction Corp.
	5 Lincoln Street
Canton, MA  02021

Fed. Corp.
1039 East Street
Dedham, MA 02026

Joseph DeFilippo & Company, Inc.
25 Penn Place
Dedham, MA  02026

J&L Musto Construction, Inc.
P.O. Box 201
Readville, MA  02137

Earthwork Industries Inc.
6 High Street, Unit 4
Plainville, MA  02762

P. Gioioso & Sons, Inc.
50 Sprague Street
Hyde Park, MA 02136

Murphy General Contracting, Inc.
25 East Belcher Road
Foxboro, MA  02035

Greco Construction Corp.
1 Priscilla Lane
Rochester, MA  02770

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Request for 1 day liquor license from Dedham Historical Society, 1-26=18 - 7-9PM, for their annual fundraiser

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Minutes for Approval – 11/2/17 & 11/20/17

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Butler stated that he recently had a conversation with a resident who expressed concern that when she went to the Town’s website she would visit the pages of different Boards to find no meeting minutes posted.  Mr. Butler added that will be helpful to look at all the pages of the various Boards and Committees and see who might need some help with the minutes.

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked all the personnel that worked during the snowstorm.

Mr. Butler mentioned the new snow removal machine that the DPW has and how efficiently it works to clear snow.

Mr. Kern stated that he has had conversations with Mr. Flanagan, DPW Dir., regarding the new machine and how satisfied Mr. Flanagan is.

Mr. MacDonald stated that someone called him on Saturday about an 86-year-old resident with no heat.  Mr. MacDonald added that some people came together and were able to get her some temporary diesel for her oil burner.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that the next day, Jay Johnson, a member of St. Susanna’s - St. Vincent de Paul) was able to secure 100 gallons of oil for this resident.  Mr. MacDonald mentioned some groups in Town that are dedicated to helping people in need.  Mr. MacDonald stated how important it is for people to look in on the elderly and the neighbors.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that it is the time of year to pull papers and run for elected offices. Mr. MacDonald added that he will be running for another term and continued, saying that there is an event coming up called Women in Democracy, which will take place on January 31.

Dr. Teehan asked Jessica Porter to give a little more information regarding this event.

Ms. Porter stated that the event is called Local Government 101, and is oriented toward people all over Dedham to help them get a sense of how the government works.  Ms. Porter added that the Town Clerk, Paul Munchbach, will be there to talk about the campaign finance process and the election process.  Also, Town Moderator Dan Driscoll will be present to talk about Town Meeting and some of the appointed Boards. Ms. Porter stated that there will be a panel of elected members from different Boards and some Town Meeting members talk about their experience and answer questions. Ms. Porter added that it starts at 6:45 PM.

Dr. Teehan stated that there’s been a lot of talk about the Striar project ballot question but there is another ballot question that will be voted on in April.  Dr. Teehan informed all that the vote would be on whether to allow retail marijuana sales in the Town of Dedham.  

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board enter into Executive Session to discuss Collective Bargaining issues;

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board will only exit Executive Session to adjourn the Meeting.

Seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:34 PM.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday January 18, 2018 at 7p.m. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate Record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on January 11, 2018, which minutes were approved on February 15, 2018.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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